
PORTLAND HARBOUR AUTHORITY LIMITED 
 

 

 

Local Notice to Mariners 
 

No 12/2017 
 

 

USE OF SOUND SIGNALS 
 

 

Masters of all vessels whilst navigating within the Portland Harbour Authority area of 

jurisdiction are hereby reminded that a method in making their intentions clear to 

other vessels is to use the appropriate sound signals in accordance with the 

International Regulations for Preventing Collisions at Sea 1972, as amended. 

 

Masters of all vessels are hereby reminded of the requirement to sound one prolonged 

blast on the ships whistle prior to passing through East or North Ship Channel to alert 

other small vessels. 

 

LNTM No 16/2008 is hereby revoked 

 

 

This notice is issued under the powers vested by the Portland Harbour Revision 

Order 1997. 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

Captain M Shipley 

       General Manager (Marine) 

        9th January 2017 

 

 

 

Owners, Agents, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing Organisations 

should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to the 

Masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 


